
Minutes of the Folkestone Cricket Club 

Annual General Meeting 

held on Friday 11th September 2020 

 

1. Apologies 

Stuart Ingleston, David Curran, James Tredwell, Nick Ward, Chris Jay 
 

 

2. Minutes of last meeting 

Agreed                       

Proposed:  Laurence Ward          Seconded:  Sam Ireland 

 

3. Chairman’s Report 

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting which was held by Video link as the 
UK is in middle of a pandemic (Covid 19) so groups of more than 30 are unable to meet. 
His report (attached) was sent out prior to the meeting.  The Chairman took this 
opportunity to thank Nathan Ingleston for his commitment to the Club, particularly with 
the sponsorship and fund raising work he undertook over the past few years.  

 

4. Treasurer’s Report 

 

The Treasurer had also sent out the accounts prior to the meeting (attached).   
 

Accounts :   Proposed :  Sam Ireland                  Seconded : John Godden  

 

5. Secretary’s Report 

 

The aim for the beginning of next season is to ensure that our Database is the best it 

can be.  This will help us greatly with contacting/identifying players and with our 

membership subscriptions.  The Secretary is working on this now alongside other 

members of the Committee. 

 

6. Election of Officers          

 

President   John Godden 

Proposed:  Laurence Ward Seconded:  Keith Riddalls 

    

Patron   James Tredwell 

Proposed:  Laurence Ward    Seconded:  John Godden 



   

Treasurer   Keith Riddalls 

Proposed: Sam Ireland  Seconded:  Jo krayenbrink  

   

Hon Secretary  Jo Krayenbrink 

Proposed:  Sam Ireland     Seconded:  Keith Riddalls  

 

Chairman of Selectors Roy Downey 

Proposed: Sam Ireland Seconded: Jo Krayenbrink 

   

Membership Secretary To be appointed 

Proposed:                   Seconded:  

        

Club Welfare Officer Jo Krayenbrink 

Proposed:  Sam Ireland Seconded: Paul Clarke 

 

Sponsorship and  To be appointed   

Fundraising  

Proposed:                      Seconded:  

   

1st X1 Captain  Elections did not take place due to Covid 19  

2nd X1 Captain  Discussions will take place in November   

3rd X1 Captain  prior to next season of when the elections 

Sunday Captain  will be held. 

   

Fixture Secretary  Chris Jay 

Proposed: Sam Ireland         Seconded:  John Godden 

   

Junior Coordinator  Alwyn Fernandes 

Proposed: Jo Krayenbrink Seconded: Roy Downey 

Assistant to this role to be discussed 

    

Kent League Rep  Andy Bray 

Proposed:  Sam Ireland Seconded: Alwyn Fernandes   

    

Chairman   Laurence Ward 

Proposed: Sam Ireland Seconded: John Godden 

 

It was agreed that Roy Downey should take on the role of Senior Cricket Advisor as he 

would be invaluable seeing all our Colts coming through the Club and making sure they 

have the right opportunities alongside their coaches as well as being involved with adult 

training. 

 

Senior Cricket Advisor Roy Downey 

Proposed: Sam Ireland Seconded: Jo Krayenbrink 



 

The Chairman gave an update on the FCC Crowdfunder Page and how people could 

contribute.   

FCC Membership Fees – would most likely have to be increased next year.  He also 

mentioned the Presidents vs Chairman’s game on the coming Sunday to which he hoped 

people would come along and support.   

Thanks went to our main Sponsors Progress and all other sponsorships throughout the 

year. 

Stuart Ingleston was organising a Golf Day on Friday 2nd October and hoped people 

would sign up. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


